
PUBLIC NOTICE
KWADUKUZA 2025/26 DRAFT INTEGRATED 
DEVELOPMENT PLAN (IDP) 
Notice is hereby given in terms of Chapter 4 and 5 of the Municipal Systems Act 32 of 
2000 as amended, that KwaDukuza Municipality has adopted the KwaDukuza 2025/26 
Draft IDP which is available for comments. The KwaDukuza DRAFT IDP lays down the 
manner in which the Municipality intends on preparing for the final 2025/26 IDP.

Copies thereof are available for public viewing during office hours at the following 
municipal offices specified below: 
•	Darnall Library	
•	 Salt Rock Library		
•	KwaDukuza Library		
•	KwaDukuza Municipal Offices (Main Building)
•	 Stanger Manor Library		
•	Nokukhanya Luthuli Municipal Offices
•	Lavoire Pierre Building		
•	Traffic Department Offices

A copy of the plan can also be accessed through the municipal website:  
www.kwadukuza.gov.za. 

Submissions of comments on the KwaDukuza 2025/26 Draft IDP can be directed to the 
IDP Unit through ZafikaN@kwadukuza.gov.za. Commenting period closes on the 2nd of 
May 2025 (Friday at 16:00 pm).

Notice issued by The Municipal Manager, Mr NJ. Mdakane
Municipal Offices, 14 Chief Albert Luthuli Street | KwaDukuza, 4450 | Tel: 032 437 500

FOLLOW US ON SOCIAL MEDIA

WORKING HOURS/ CLOSING OF OFFICES-24 & 31 DECEMBER 2024

The KwaDukuza Municipality hereby gives notice that on 24 
December and 31 December
from 13h00  with the exception of emergency and electricity 
control staff.

It is important though to mention that essential services will not be 
disrupted and for enquiries call 032-4375000.

PUBLIC NOTICETICE

Issued by the Municipal Manager: Mr NJ Mdakane | KwaDukuza Municipality | 14 Chief Albert Luthuli 
Street, KwaDukuza 4449 |Tel: 032 437 5000

MN:232/2024

KwaDukuza Mayor Cllr. Muzi ‘Ali’ Ngidi

MN: 58/2025


